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February 25, 2010

Dear Cabinet Secretary,

Use of public funds for electioneering

I wish to protest at the Department of Health’s action in rolling out the Summary Care Record in a
number of regions including London.

This system is politically controversial. Labour is committed to introducing it despitescant evidence
that such systems do any good; the Conservatives and Lib Dems are thinking of killing it on privacy
and cost-effectiveness grounds. The BMA takes the view that it shouldbe opt-in rather than opt-out. So
public money is being used to leaflet all London homes, in the run-up to an election, on an issue that is
likely to be part of the pre-election public debate.

Would you please review as a matter of urgency whether this is an appropriate use of public money?

My interest in the matter is (a) as a taxpayer (b) as the lead author of the‘Database State’ report published
last March by the Joseph Rowntree Reform Trust, which highlighted ECHRconcerns with a number of
central systems including the SCR (c) as the chair of the Foundation for Information Policy Research.

I will be copying this letter to Edward Leigh, Andrew Lansley and Norman Lamb.

Yours sincerely,

Ross Anderson
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